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Primrose Hill Primary School Weekly Newsletter 

Another week has gone by and the longest January in living memory will soon be over (I’m sure we think that every year but 

particularly so given the current situation!). That said we have much to celebrate in school this week. Our Year 3s have 

completed the first week of their 2-week swimming block, Y2 have had a trip to the zoo, Y5 have been working with an Artist in 

Residence and a group of children across the school got to attend the unveiling of ‘Charlie the Horse’ in Camden Market today 

as a result of their highly commended competition entries. All of these are clear signs that some kind on ‘normal’ is beginning 

to become clearer. As I said in my newsletter piece last week, the desire to allow that full community involvement in all 

aspects of school life is overwhelming. As soon as we can facilitate that engagement we most certainly will. For now, like the 

snowdrops in Primrose Hill, we can see the green shoots indicating the way ahead.   

This beautiful sight was taken by our very own 

Emma Wregg this morning looking atop the 

school roof into central London. Given the 

continued struggles with pandemic related 

issues, it is a wonderful image to remind us that 

difficult times do pass and there is much to look 

forward to. Our very special part of North 

London, looking very splendid indeed! PHIL 

  EXTRA BANK HOLIDAY JULY 2022 

You will be aware that this year sees the Platinum Jubilee of the reign of 

Queen Elizabeth II. I was a schoolchild myself when the Queen’s Silver 

Jubilee was celebrated and remember it fondly.  

The government announced it was adding a bank holiday in celebration of 

this event and placed it within our summer half term. This means June 2nd 

and 3rd (Thursday and Friday) are designated bank holidays for that week. 

However, unlike other bank holidays that are fixed, because this one has 

been added, the government have said that schools can set that bank 

holiday for a different time of year within term time. 

This is up to individual schools and we wished to cause as little disruption to 

the children’s education as possible (considering the disruption that has 

already occurred over the past two years). To that end we have decided to 

place our day on Friday 22nd July 2022. That day was scheduled to be the 

last Friday of the academic year. This means our last day in school at the 

end of the summer term will now be Thursday 21st July 2022 and, as usual, 

children should be collected at 1.30p.m. 

Our term dates on the website will be adjusted to take account of this but, I 

wanted to let you all know at the first available opportunity. Can I also draw 

your attention to the fact that our term dates for 2022-2023 are also now 

published. 

Zero Tolerance 
As you know we take modelling positive 

behaviour very seriously. We cannot expect 

the children in our care to show kindness and 

respect for one another if they see adults 

behaving in a way that is verbally aggressive. 

There is no reasonable excuse for such 

behaviour at any time on the school site. 

Therefore I would remind everyone that we 

have a zero tolerance approach to such 

incidents and this will include incidents 

involving interactions with any of our school 

staff. We will prevent anyone who behaves in 

such a manner from entering the school site 

for any reason. May we say thank you to the 

overwhelming majority of parents, carers and 

visitors to PH who are polite, respectful and 

always arrive with the same beaming smile as 

the children have when they come to school.  
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Artist in Residence 

We are lucky to have Katie Surridge in school over the next 

few weeks, a visual artist whose latest work was was the 

butterflies which hung at Christmas over Carnaby Street. She 

will be working alongside year 5 over the next few weeks.  

Katie works with RIVA, residencies in visual art, a charity 

placing artists in schools creating art work around climate 

change and the nature emergency. Year 5 will be working on 

an exciting project about the mangroves, their diversity and their ecological importance. 

The first few days were spent doing detailed pencil drawing of wildlife from the Sunderbans and water colour 

study’s looking at Henry Rousseaus style of painting plants and trees. Over the next few weeks we will be posting 

updates on this exciting project. Maria Felstead, Art and Design Lead 



 




